Veekly Newsletter VAN BUREN COUNTY ROAD COMMISSION [WEEK OF FEBRUARY 22, 2021]

MAINTENANCE

Operations Update

- Road maintenance employees are working through tree trimming/removal requests, shop maintenance, and plowing/ice control as weather requires.
- Please direct all roadside operations questions and concerns to Greg Brucks.

ENGINEERING

U pdate

- Stump removal on CR 374 from Red Arrow Highway to 45th Street, Lawrence/Paw Paw Townships, was expected to begin January 25th and has been delayed due to weather. A start date is dependent on clear weather.
- Tree removal has been completed on 30th Street between 48th Avenue and CR 653 in Almena Township. Widening, trenching, and clean-up will continue following the snow melting.

MEMORANDUM

It is with great sadness we announce the passing of our friend and coworker, Jeff Daughtry. Jeff was the Road Commission's Roadside Group Leader, leading our crews for the past three years. Our thoughts and prayers are with his wife, Sherri, children, and grandchildren in this difficult time.